
 
 
 
 
 
February 5, 2021 
 
To:  Kimberly Berman, Superintendent, MVSD 
From: Linda Brune & Erin Frazier, Co-Presidents, MVTA 
RE:  Sunshine for MVTA 
 
 
For contract negotiations for the 2021-2022 school year, the Mill Valley 
Teachers Association will present a proposal to the Mill Valley School 
District for a new collective bargaining agreement that will address 
including, but not limited to, the following articles: 
 
 
Article 2 - Recognition  

● In order to accurately represent our members, all MVTA members 
must be listed in the recognition article of the certificated bargaining 
agreement. 

 
 
Article 21 - Compensation  ​-  

● Our students deserve the best, therefore we will seek a competitive 
salary increase and health and welfare benefits for our unit members 
to attract and retain the best educators for our students.  

 
 
 



 


